
August 2017 

From the Desk of Tom Wood, 

Superintendent 

Welcome Back! 

August is here, and the start of a new school year is almost 

upon us. School employees can attest to the fact that no matter 

how many times they go through the process of preparing for 

students, it always generates a feeling of excitement. Filling 

the halls with the sound of our students is so much better than 

the quiet of summer. 

 

As we begin a new school year I want to remind you that our 

staff is here to provide the best environment and education for 

your children. In that goal we are all united. I want to extend a 

thank you from all of us for trusting us in this very important 

task of both caring for and educating your children. The staff 

members at MStM are here because they want to make a 

difference in the lives of the students and families that they 

serve. To that end we ask that you be a partner with us in 

making an educational experience that is the best it can be for 

all of our students. 

 

The Martensdale-St. Marys mission is to Provide a safe and 

progressive learning environment to enhance student growth. 

To see this mission through it is important to understand some 

shared beliefs that we have as educators.  

1. All students can learn. The emphasis here is on the 

word All. It is our responsibility to find the best way 

to reach every student. 

2. We care about our students. Helping students 

develop in all areas and providing them with the 

resources necessary is a key to success. 

3. Learning happens through a variety of experiences. 

Students access and learn information through many 

different means, and we need to find the approach 

that fits each one. 

 

I urge you to be involved this school year. Contact your 

child‟s teacher(s) to find out what you can do to support 

learning at home. If you have questions about content, 

strategies, or other classroom issues please schedule a time to 

meet with your child‟s teacher(s) to discuss those issues.  

 

Please arrange visits if possible-you will not be disappointed 

in seeing what takes place in the classroom! 

 

School begins on August 23
rd

, and open house is August 22
nd

 

from 6:30 p.m.  to 7:30 p.m. We are all excited to see your 

children and begin a new year. Please let us know if you need 

any help getting this year off to a good start. 

 

Thank you for your continued support; the families of MStM 

make this school a great place to be!  

 

From the Desk of Josh Moser, 

Secondary Principal 

“If you follow the classical pattern, you are understanding 
the routine, the tradition, the shadow – you are not 

understanding yourself.” 
-Bruce Lee 

 
Martensdale-St. Marys is on the edge of another school year, 

and I personally could not be more excited to get it started. 

This will be my 18
th

 year (!) in the district and fifth as the 

middle school and high school principal. To look at it another 

way, August 23
rd

 will be my 35
th

 first day of school, as I have 

been in school in some way or shape every year since I was 

five years old. In those 35 years, I have only attended six 

different schools (Park View Elementary School, Glen Crest 

Middle School, Glenbard South High School, Simpson 

College, Martensdale-St. Marys, and Drake University). My 

time as an MStM Blue Devil is by far the longest, and I 

anticipate much more to come. 

 

Regardless of one‟s experience, there are definitely 

similarities among each first day of school: excitement; a little 

anxiety; familiar surroundings; known routines and 

expectations; and most importantly, friendly faces and people. 

These commonalities link together and define what “school” is 

for each person year to year. On the other hand, no two school 

years have started the same or followed identical paths as far 

as the outcomes, the experiences, and the learning that occurs 

throughout. We change as a result of our shared and individual 

experiences in the course of a single school year, which is why 

no two years can or will ever be the same. 

 



From my perspective, the greatest mistake a student, a teacher, 

a parent, and/or community member can make at the start of 

this school year is to approach it in exactly the same way as 

years prior. We are different people than we were at this time 

even last year. Sure, there are familiar environments, people, 

routines, traditions, and expectations from last year, but 

August 23
rd

 is a chance to really “begin again.” The quote 

from Bruce Lee at the top of this article suggests an 

examination of the self in relation to the routines, traditions, 

and the “shadows” (perhaps a reference to form of the action). 

To that end, some questions I ask myself (and I encourage you 

to do the same) at the start of this year might go as follows: 

 

What went well last year that I definitely want to continue 

doing this year? 

 -How will I ensure the success continues? 

 -How might I involve others in this success? 

What didn‟t go so well last year? 

 -Why didn‟t it go well? 

 -How might I involve others to make it a success? 

 

Asking these simple questions (and answering them 

thoroughly and honestly) can form the foundation of a positive 

and well-meaning start to a great school year. I, for one, have 

a lot to look forward to – most of which is being able to work 

with great people in every facet of our community. 

 

New Secondary Staff 

 

It is with great pleasure that I introduce two new middle 

school/high school staff members to the MStM community for 

the 2017-2018 school year: 

 

Brooke Safley ï Ms. Safley is a recent graduation of the 

University of Northern Iowa, and will be teaching high school 

English language arts courses. She brings with her a reading 

endorsement and a variety of effective and engaging 

instructional strategies. Ms. Safley‟s student teaching 

assignments were in other smaller rural community schools, so 

her background will complement the MStM community. 

 

Max Seeman ï Mr. Seeman will be in his sixth year of 

teaching physical education, and has assumed the role of 

Activities Director as well. He previously taught PE and 

coached baseball, basketball, and football at Collins-Maxwell-

Baxter. In his role of Activities Director, Mr. Seeman has 

already hit the ground running and looks forward to the work 

ahead. 

 

Please make a point to welcome Ms. Safley and Mr. Seeman 

to the MStM family! 

 

 

 

Silver Cord 

 

Students in grades 9-12 are encouraged to participate in the 

Silver Cord Volunteer Recognition program, now working its 

way into a second year at Martensdale-St Marys. There have 

already been several dozen hours of volunteer service since 

March of this year, and there purports to be many more to 

come. See me for more information! 

 

Homecoming 2017 

 

Mark your calendars early for Homecoming Week 2017, 

which will start Saturday, September 2
nd

 with the 3
rd

 Annual 

MStM 5K, and end Friday, September 8
th

 with a home football 

game against Southeast Warren and HS dance to follow – with 

a lot of fun stuff in between. If you or someone you know 

is/are a member of a “milestone” graduating class (a year 

ending in a 2 or 7, i.e. 1992, 2007, etc.) and wish to organize 

reunion activities, please don‟t hesitate to reach out to me for 

any assistance you may need. Go Big Blue!  

 

 

From the Desk of Beth Happe, 

Elementary Principal 

 

Greetings MStM Families, 

I hope this finds all of you well, enjoying summertime 

activities with family and friends.  It is nice to take a step back 

and enjoy some sunshine in June, July and August!  I heard 

the cicadas a couple of weeks ago, which indicated to me that 

it was time to gear up for another great school year! 

I am grateful for the opportunity I had in June to travel to 

Europe, where I visited extended family and friends.  The 

scenery was breathtaking, but the company of my family was 

even better.  One thing that stands out for me was the lovely 

children (ages 5 and 7) who consider me their American 

Grandma.  (Oma Beth)  The two little girls were inquisitive 

and we worked hard to communicate, in spite of the language 

barrier.  I speak just a small bit of German!  The girls woke up 

in the morning and immediately started to play, whether it was 

in the back yard or at the craft table their mom kept for them 

in a corner of the kitchen.  They were very content and waited 

patiently until it was time for breakfast.  By the third day, it 

occurred to me what felt so different.  Not once was the 

television on nor were the children glued to an electronic 

device.  They knew how to PLAY!  It was a different 

approach and culture than what we are accustomed to here.  I 

personally found it challenging to be unplugged from my own 

electronic devices!  And this was a refreshing respite for me! 

So, after returning from my trip, I had several opportunities 

for professional learning this summer.  These have given me a 

chance to reflect about what is good for students and the great 



work we have before us.  Here is a top ten list I found to make 

good sense when it comes to creating an optimal learning 

environment for all: 

Ten Things to Keep People (Staff and Students) Living and 

Learning: 

Laughter 

Exercise 

Purpose 

Games 

Music 

Passion for Learning 

Close Relationships 

Spirituality/ Reflection 

Optimism 

Heredity 

 

While in no particular order, I see all of these as positive 

elements that contribute to a happy and safe school experience 

for students and staff.  My hope is to be mindful of this list, 

continuing to nurture our students in a bright and happy 

school! 

 

Approaching a new school year brings great excitement and 

anticipation for all of us.  We welcome a new school 

counselor this year, Ms. Valerie Ross, who is a graduate of 

the University of Northern Iowa.  Valerie just completed her 

master‟s degree at UNI and is very excited to join the MStM 

family.   

 

We are so lucky to begin the year with new science materials, 

an additional Maker‟s Cart (Award from the Governor‟s 

STEM Council) and a cart of classroom Chromebooks that 

teachers will be able to check out for whole class use.  Our 

playground updates are complete with the addition of a bank 

of new swings.  We are ready to welcome your children and 

look FORWARD to a wonderful year.  Thank you for your 

ongoing support of our staff and your students.   

 

Please feel free to reach out to us with any questions or 

concerns at any time. 

 

See you all soon! 

 

 

 

 

From the Desk of Alene Kirvin, 

Nurse 

 

Incoming 7th and 12th grade students 

Next school year will come with some changes in Vaccination 

Requirements for students entering the seventh grade and for 

seniors.   

For students entering the seventh grade and born after 

September 15, 2004, you will need to have proof of one dose 

of the meningococcal vaccine.   Seventh grade also requires a 

booster for tetanus, diphtheria and pertussis also, so make sure 

you have had both of them done prior to school starting.    

Students who will be seniors and born after September 15, 

1999, must have proof of two doses of the meningococcal 

vaccine; or 1 dose if it was given on or after the student‟s 

sixteenth birthday.   

The meningococcal vaccine will protect against meningitis, 

which is a very serious, life threatening infection that can 

infect the brain, blood and spinal cord.   

The state is not allowing us to give you extended time to get 

these vaccinations done.  That means that they need to be done 

before school starts!!!  If you do not have the vaccination at 

that time your student will be required to have a medical or 

religious exemption on file.    

If you have questions please call me at school.  I just want you 

to be aware so you have the summer to get this completed.   

 

 

 

From the Desk of Max Seeman, 

Activity Director & PE Instructor 

 

"Hello Blue Devils! My name is Max Seeman and I will be the 

new AD and PE teacher at Martensdale-St. Marys starting this 

fall. I thought I would tell all of you a little bit about myself. I 

am originally from Panora, IA and graduated from Panorama 

High School in 2008. While in high school I was involved in 

athletics year round and actively involved in many other 

groups and activities. After high school I attended Central 

College in Pella, IA for four years and graduated in 2012. 

Much like high school, I was involved in several different 

groups and activities at Central. To name a few I was on the 

baseball team, I served as a peer mentor and I volunteered 

some of my time to organize and teach different PE type 

activities to students in the community. I also met the woman I 

would eventually marry while at Central. Dana and I got 

married in July of 2014 and moved to Indianola in May of 

2015. We still live in Indianola and Dana is taking over The 

Dance Factory which is a dance studio in Indianola located 



just north of HWY 92 and west of Indianola High School. 

After graduating from Central in May of 2012, I interviewed 

and accepted a job at Baxter CSD and from August 2012-July 

2017 I was a teacher at Baxter and a coach for the Collins-

Maxwell-Baxter Raiders. I taught all levels of PE from 

Kindergarteners to Seniors, I was an assistant coach for high 

school football and boys basketball, and I was the head high 

school baseball coach. To say I am excited about being part of 

such a great school district and community would be an 

understatement. I cannot wait to get to the fall activities and 

semester started. I look forward to meeting many of you and 

hope to see you soon! Please don't hesitate to contact me with 

any questions, my email address is max_seeman@mstm.us. 

 

Go Blue Devils!" 

 

From the Desk of Sara Gladson, 

Family and Consumer Science 

 

On August 2, 2017, Liz Townsend and Jake Catron were 

exhibitors at the 2017 Annual School Administrators of Iowa 

Conference that was held at Community Choice Credit Union 

Convention Center.  They were selected to present about their 

experience and learning through Family and Consumer 

Science classes. 

Liz presented information from the Early Childhood 

Education strand and answered questions about age 

appropriate toys and what she plans on doing with her 

education.  She plans to go into teaching and specialize in 

speech pathology.  

 

Jake presented about Hospitality and Tourism and arranged a 

table setting.  He shared his plans for and answered questions 

about Culinary Science/Business Management at Iowa 

State.  He plans on opening his own restaurant after studying 

culinary techniques internationally. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

MSTM Cheerleaders are Going Gold to Help 

Fight Childhood Cancer!  

This season the MSTM cheerleaders are not 

only cheering on their own Blue Devils they 

are also Going Gold in the month of 

September to help raise money for 

Childrenõs Cancer Connection located in    

Des Moines. 

The football cheerleaders will be 

holding several events throughout the month 

of September to raise money for this 

worthy cause.  The cheerleaders invite you 

to order their òBe Bold Go Goldó Blue Devil 

gear online at the MSTM website or during 

school registration.  $2.00 from each item 

sold will be d onated to the Childrenõs Cancer 

Connection.  Other activities for the month 

of September include; classroom donation 

contests, gold ribbon tattoos and cut out 

cookie sales.  Check the MSTM website and 

your email for future information as your 

MSTM cheerlea ders Go Gold to help fight 

Childhood Cancer! 

mailto:max_seeman@mstm.us


Student and Staff Achievements 

 

 

Maddy Brommel 

                        Olivia Johnson 

                        Haley Hart 

 

 

                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello Blue Devils!  With summer winding down I‟m writing to provide a „shout out‟ and „thank you‟ to all of the current and former 

MSTM friends that I‟ve had the chance to engage with and compete against in a variety of road races the past few months.  In every 

race I have entered I have come across at least one person with a tie to our community – from ½ marathons to 5Ks – and it‟s been 

great to see what everyone has been able to accomplish.  Again – thank you for the support, and congrats to those that have jumped 

in.  Keep in mind, the season is not over yet and there are a few races that might be of interest – check out www.fitnesssports.com for 

a great list.  And, reach out to me online or through dean_furness@mstm.us – perhaps we can meet up at an event soon. 

  

Dean Furness 

 

 

 

http://www.fitnesssports.com/
mailto:dean_furness@mstm.us


MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING MAY 15, 2017 

 

The Board of Directors of the Martensdale-St. Marys Community School District met in regular session, pursuant to law on May 15, 

2017. 

 

Members Present: President, Nicole Bunch; Vice President, Dean Furness; Ralph DiCesare, Dawn Reeves and John Ralls together 

with Superintendent Tom Wood; Principal, Josh Moser; Principal, Beth Happe; and Business Manager, Jill Gavin. 

 

I. Welcome – Board President 

Mrs. Bunch called meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. and welcomed all guests.   

 

I. Discussion – Rob Wetzler, Martensdale City Council – Back Driveway of School 

Mr. Wetzler attended the board meeting on behalf of the Martensdale City Council and to share a citizen‟s concern regarding students 

whipping out of the back driveway north of the school onto Highway 28.  Warren County Sheriff has been contacted and will be more 

visual at dismissal time.  It was requested to contact the DOT and request lowering the speed zone and adding a flashing sign school 

sign.  The administration will be communicating with students and sending out an email to the parents regarding the safe use of this 

exit.  The board thanked Mr. Wetzler for sharing the concerns of the citizen. 

 

III. Consent Items 

 A.  Approval of Minutes – Board President 

 B.  Approval of Agenda – Board President 

 C.  Approval of Bills and Secretary‟s Report – Board President 

 D.  Approval of Hot Lunch and Activity Reports – Board President 

Mr. Ralls requested that the April 10
th

 minutes reflect why he gave a no vote for the AEA Purchasing Agreement for 2017-2108.  He 

would like to make it known that the quality of food was not merited to accept this vendor.  Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve the 

consent items with the requested change in minutes, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  5 ayes.  

 

IV. Celebrations 

Mr. Wood announced that it is School Board Appreciation Month and thanked the Board for their continued service to the District.   

Mr. Ralls would like to thank Mrs. Noga for helping his son reach a benchmark in reading. 

Mr. Moser congratulated Josh Tibbits, Zoey Minor, Olivia Sowder, Hannah Sweet, Jensen Archibald, and Morgan Dunn for making it 

to the 2017 State Track Tournament. 

Mr. Moser congratulated the Large Group Music students in band and choir for receiving superior ratings and was a great 

representation of our school. 

Mr. Moser is excited and thankful for our new hires for the Teacher Leadership Committee program.  He is looking forward to 

working with them in their new leadership roles.  

Mr. Moser discussed the student voice rally by the XQ America organization; which is a school reformed movement looking for ways 

to make schools better for students.  Mrs. Sleyster was interviewed and featured on the XQ America website.  She expressed her ideas 

of making more time to develop relationships with students by talking to them and listening to them more and finding ways to help 

bridge that gap.   

Ms. Happe discussed FAST benchmarking.  The teachers are pushing themselves to monitor weekly.  They had two weeks in a row 

where they were in the green, which is a great accomplishment.  The elementary will be having an assembly sponsored by HyVee and 

May 19 will be a big day for a SWAG Assembly and the Fun Run.  Ms. Happe announced that 1
st
 grade and 4

th
 grade classes will be 

swapping place next school year.   

 

V. Public Comments -none 

  

VI. Old Business 

 A.  Reports          

  1)  MStM Music Booster Minutes –  

  2)  MStM Athletic Booster Minutes – April 12, 2017 meeting 

  3)  MStM PTO Minutes – April 10, 2017 meeting 

 

B. Presentations 

1) Facilities Report        Mr. Christensen 



Walsh Company is in the process of installing security cameras inside the building.  Mr. Furness requested a facilities meeting once 

school is out.  PTO has purchased a couple of buddy benches for the playground.   

 

2) Principal‟s Report       Ms. Happe 

Ms. Happe approved an internal transfer in the elementary.  Jodi Noga will be moving to 3
rd

 grade.  They will be deciding on the 

transfer approval for the 6
th

 grade class soon.   

 

FAST Data is being reviewed by teachers.  Scores tend to fall in the spring, but appropriate interventions are being implemented to 

improve those scores.  The teachers continue to review different measures and tests.   

 

3) Principal‟s Report       Mr. Moser   

Mr. Moser shared the FAST and Iowa Assessment data he used for the recent School Improvement Advisory Committee (SIAC) 

meeting.  They reviewed the IA Assessment scores for the last 2 years by content level and grade level.  The committee recommended 

a 2% increase in all content areas for a goal.  The Wellness Committee met on April 12 and went over future meeting dates, policies, 

curriculum and instructional support, community outreach and education and staff wellness.   

 

4) Superintendent‟s Report       Supt. Wood 

Mr. Wood met with a group of five parents on April 17 to discuss additional information on a possible agriculture education program 

including: a sponsor, classroom, green space and staffing levels for that program.  The plan is to continue to move forward seeking 

ways to make this possible.  The parents understood the process and that we are working toward a common goal.  A Board Curriculum 

Subcommittee will be formed next year to advise and share ideas and information.   

 

Overall we are cutting 2.5 full time employees from our budget without any pink slips.  Mr. Hatcher will be moving into a TLC 

Professional Development Lead role, Mr. John Hansen will not be returning as a half-time math teacher; Mr. Olberding has accepted a 

teaching position in another district.  An elementary special education teacher will move into a general education position and Mr. 

Hatcher and Mr. Hansen‟s positions will not be replaced.   This creates two special education teachers for both the elementary and 

secondary.  Currently our rosters can be accommodated at this level.  Math offerings will remain the same, but some of the sections 

will be larger than in the past.  Refilling these positions will depend on student needs in the future.  

 

VII. New Business 

 

A. School Board Recognition Week      Supt. Wood 

Mr. Wood thanked the board members for their service to the Martensdale-St. Marys school district.  

 

B. Approve 2017 Graduates       Supt. Wood 

Mr. Ralls motioned to approve the 2017 Graduates, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  5 ayes. 

 

C. Approve Foreign Exchange Student 2017-2018     Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve the foreign exchange students for the 2017-2018 school year, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  5 

ayes. 

 

D. Approve 2017-2018 Fall and Winter Coaching Contracts    Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve and the fall and winter coaching contracts, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  4 ayes.  Mr. DiCesare 

abstained. 

 

E. 1
st
 Reading Policies 506       Supt. Wood 

 

F. Approve 2nd Reading Policy 710.1, 710.2, 710.4     Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve policies 710.1, 710.2, 710.4, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  5 ayes. 

 

   Discuss/Approve 2017-2018 Registration Fees     Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve keeping the 2017-2018 registration fees the same for 2017-2018, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  

5 ayes.  

 

G. Discuss/Approve 2017-2018 Activity Pass Fees      Supt. Wood 



Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve keeping the 2017-2018 activity pass fees the same for 2017-2018, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  

5 ayes.  

 

H. Discuss/Approve Old Softball Scoreboard Donation    Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve donating the old softball scoreboard to the St. Marys Little League, seconded by Mr. DiCesare.  Roll 

call:  5 ayes.  

 

I. Approve Personnel Resignations      Supt. Wood 

Mr. DiCesare motioned to approve the personnel resignations of Manda Gibson, JH Volleyball; Beth Grafft, Drama; and Andy 

Klemesrud, Teacher/Activities Director, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  5 ayes.  

 

J. Approve Personnel Recommendations      Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve Brooke Safley, 7-12 English Language Arts Teacher and Justin Stoulil as Volunteer Baseball Coach, 

seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  5 ayes.  

 

K. Closed Session:  Superintendent Evaluation     Supt. Wood 

Mr. Ralls motioned to go into closed session per Iowa Code 21.5 for Superintendent Evaluation, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.   Roll call:  

5 ayes.  Time:  6:13 p.m.. 

Mr. Ralls motioned to go out closed session per Iowa Code 21.5 for Superintendent Evaluation, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.   Roll call:  

5 ayes.  Time:  7:00 p.m.. 

 

L. Confirm – Next Meeting Dates       Supt. Wood 

The next board meeting will be June 12, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. 

 

VII. Adjournment  

Mr. Ralls motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  5 ayes.  Time: 7:02 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING JUNE 12, 2017 

 

The Board of Directors of the Martensdale-St. Marys Community School District met in regular session, pursuant to law on June 12, 

2017. 

 

Members Present: President, Nicole Bunch; Vice President, Dean Furness; Ralph DiCesare, Dawn Reeves and together with 

Superintendent Tom Wood; Principal, Josh Moser; Principal, Beth Happe; and Business Manager, Jill Gavin. 

 

Absent: John Ralls 

 

II. Welcome – Board President 

Mrs. Bunch called meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. and welcomed all guests.   

 

II. Consent Items 

 A.  Approval of Minutes – Board President 

 B.  Approval of Agenda – Board President 

 C.  Approval of Bills and Secretary‟s Report – Board President 

 D.  Approval of Hot Lunch and Activity Reports – Board President 

Mr. DiCesare motioned to approve the consent items, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call 4 ayes. 



 

III. Celebrations 

Things are moving along in the building.  The maintenance staff has been working hard on getting the rooms cleaned, moving teachers 

to other rooms and keeping the grounds nice.  Our softball team and baseball team is currently ranked in the top 10.  Mr. Moser is 

thankful for the teachers and staff for ending the school year strong and making sure students finished strong.   

 

Miss Shelby McCasland was selected 36 out of 50 for the Class of 2018 Youth Leadership Initiative which introduces and develops 

and fosters leadership skills amoung high school sophomores and juniors in Greater Des Moines.  She will experience leadership 

opportunities that will enhance her self-esteem and encourage involvement in all levels of the community.  Congratulations Shelby! 

 

Ms. Happe informed the board that there is a lot of moving going on in the building and thanked the maintenance crew for their hard 

work. 

 

Stage two of the playground will begin soon.  We are waiting on rock to fill the area before we can put the new swing sets in.   

 

IV. Public Comments -none 

  

V. Old Business 

 A.  Reports          

  1)  MStM Music Booster Minutes –  

  2)  MStM Athletic Booster Minutes –  

  3)  MStM PTO Minutes – May 15, 2017 minutes  

 

C. Presentations 

5) Facilities Report        Mr. Christensen 

We had a Facilities Meeting on June 6, 2017.  Mr. Christensen will be requesting quotes for air conditioning to be installed in the shop 

class.  A quote was provided to the board for a roof restoration project of the 1985 gymnasium.  It is the same company we used that 

restored other parts of our roof and they will be using the same product on the roof of the gym.  We will be moving forward with new 

Google Chrome boxes for the East Computer Lab. Mr. Millage is getting prices for this.   

 

6) Principal‟s Report       Ms. Happe 

Ms. Happe provided the quote from Houghton Mifflin Harcourt for the new K-8 science curriculum materials adoption.  This adoption 

will cover the Next Generation Science Standards (NGSS).  This program will have many communications levels available to our staff 

to allow them to collaborate, problem solve and be flexible with instruction.  It also compliments the materials we received from the 

STEM grant.  The package will include all the modules and kits to do the hands on piece and no annual costs to refill the consumables 

are needed.  This will be a six-year subscription.   

 

7) Principal‟s Report       Mr. Moser   

Mr. Moser introduced to the board Mr. Bixby to present an overview of his work on the TLC Grant.  Mr. Bixby has been the TLC 

Curriculum Lead for this past school year.  He reviewed what has been done, what are the next steps and how to improve on our 

annual goals, curriculum documents, working with a multi-tiered system of support, working with the NGSS, developing a curriculum 

page on the school website, and trainings.  The district recently hired several new members to take on more with the TLC Grant and 

the board looks forward to hearing more on the direction that we are heading.   

 

Mr. Moser provided an update on the summer school program.  We currently have 14 students participating in 21 courses.  Mr. 

Folkerts and Mr. Newbury are monitoring this program.  

 

Mr. Moser thanked Wade Gibson and Scott Bixby for helping be game managers for home events and thanked Mr. Wood and Mrs. 

Gavin for stepping up during the transition of a new Activities Director.  The administration is looking forward to streamlining the 

scheduling process going forward and finding way to fill in the gaps as the new Activities Director is hired for August 1.     

 

8) Superintendent‟s Report       Supt. Wood 

Mr. Wood shared with the board what happens during the summer months at the district.  Reports that need to be completed include 

the Spring BEDS (Basic Educational Data Survey), SRI (Student Reporting in Iowa), supplementary weighting, gather staff data to 



help set 2017-2018 priorities, evaluations of administrators, finalize professional development plans for 2017-2018, finalize 

administrative professional development for 2017-2018 and continue updates on technology, physical plant and facilities.   

 

Mr. Wood informed the board that all teaching and administrative positions should be filled as of tonight.  The administrative team 

will be working together to ensure a smooth transfer for our new activities director and setting the vision and expectations for that 

position.  Several coaching positions still need to be filled and we will need to revisit maintenance/custodial staffing levels in the fall.  

 

VII. New Business 

M. Discuss/Approve 2016-2017 Board Resolution Athletic Safety/Protective Gear Supt. Wood 

The board adopts the following resolution to move funding from general fund to the student activity fund for the amount of $10,000 as 

allowed per HF 564 for expenditures that occurred between July 1, 2016 and June 30, 2017 for protective and safety gear required for 

athletic competition, as reflected in the June 12, 2017 board minutes.   Mr. Furness motioned to approve the board resolution for 

athletic safety and protective gear, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  4 ayes.  

 

N. Discuss/Approve 1985 Gym Roof Repair     Supt. Wood 

Mr. DiCesare motiones to approve the1985 gym roof quote from Stanley Roofing, LLC, to be paid out of PPEL in fiscal year 2018, 

seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  4 ayes. 

 

O. Discuss/Approve IASB Legislative Priorities 2017-2018    Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve the 2017 IASB Legislative Resolutions for student achievement and accountability, educator quality 

and fiscal responsibility and stewardship, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call: 4 ayes.   

 

P. Discuss/Approve 2017-2018 Athletico Physical Therapy Contract   Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve the 2017-2018 contract with Athletico Physical Therapy, seconded by Mr. DiCesare.  Roll call:  4 

ayes.   

 

Q. Discuss/Approve Indianola Transportation Request    Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve the Indianola transportation request for the Troll family, seconded by Mr. DiCesare.  Roll call:  4 

ayes. 

 

R. Approve 2017-2018 Spring Coaching Contracts     Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve the 2017-2018 spring coaching contracts, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  4 ayes.  

 

S. Approve 2
nd

 Reading Policies 506      Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve the second reading of Policies 506, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  4 ayes. 

 

T. Approve Personnel Resignations      Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve the resignation of TJ Olberding, 3
rd

 grade teacher, seconded by Mr. DiCesare.  Roll call:  4 ayes.  

 

U. Approve Personnel Recommendations      Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve the following coaching changes for the 2017-2018 school year, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  

4 ayes. 

Coach Rick VanScoy from Assistant to Head Cross County 

Coach Scott Bixby from Head to Assistant Cross Country 

Ashley Woosley from Assistant Varsity Volleyball to JH Head Volleyball 

Ralph Hernandez from Assistant Varsity Girls Basketball to Head JH Girls Basketball 

Elizabeth Davis will be hired to fill the position of Head Varsity Volleyball Coach for the period of one year while Coach Vogel is on 

maternity leave.  

 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve Max Seeman as the new Activities Director/Secondary Instructor starting August 1, 2017, seconded 

by Mr. DiCesare.  Roll call:  4 ayes.  Max has an exceptional background in Physical Education that will continue to build forward 

momentum already in the program.  Additionally, his work ethic, organizational skills, and extensive coaching background will 

provide a strong foundation for his leadership role as Activities Director.   

 

V. Confirm – Next Meeting Dates       Supt. Wood 



The next board meeting will be July 10, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. 

 

 

VII. Adjournment  

Mr. Furness motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  4 ayes.  Time: 4:57 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING JULY 10, 2017 

 

The Board of Directors of the Martensdale-St. Marys Community School District met in regular session, pursuant to law on July 10, 

2017. 

 

Members Present: President, Nicole Bunch Vice President, Dean Furness; Ralph DiCesare, Dawn Reeves and John Ralls together with 

Superintendent, Tom Wood and Business Manager, Jill Gavin. 

 

III. Welcome – Board President 

Mrs. Bunch called meeting to order at 4:00 p.m. and welcomed all guests.   

 

II. Consent Items 

 A.  Approval of Minutes – Board President 

 B.  Approval of Agenda – Board President 

 C.  Approval of Bills and Secretary‟s Report – Board President 

 D.  Approval of Hot Lunch and Activity Reports – Board President 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve the consent items, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  5 ayes.  

 

III. Celebrations 

Mr. Wood congratulated the Softball and Baseball teams has they have a combined record of 67-7.  The softball team is playing in the 

Regional Final game tonight to go to State and the baseball team will start District play tomorrow night.   Congratulations and Good 

Luck Blue Devils! 

 

IV. Public Comments -none 

  

V. Old Business 

 

A. Presentations 

9) Facilities Report        Mr. Christensen 

Mr. Wood informed the Board that the gym roof repairs will begin the week of July 24, weather permitting.  He requested to set up 

another facilities committee meeting and to invite the softball and baseball coaches to discuss field ground work. 

 

10) Principal‟s Report       Ms. Happe 

Mr. Wood informed the Board that the recommendation for approval for the K-4 Science Textbook Adoption is on the agenda.  The 

District will be using $15,000 of Core Curriculum funding to help pay for the purchase.  This is a six-year proposal and the District 

will not have an annual expense for consumable resources 

.   

11) Principal‟s Report       Mr. Moser  

Mr. Moser provided information regarding the summer school program.  Fourteen students needed recovery credits.  Mr. Furness 

asked if the students were of a particular grade or course.  Mr. Wood responded that the students were spread out through all the 

secondary grades. The Board requested historical information from Mr. Wood and he will respond back to them.   

 



Mr. Moser provided the agenda for the June 22, 2017 Wellness Committee Meeting.  They discussed proposed mental health goals, 

curriculum and instructional support, community outreach and education and staff wellness program draft that will be presented at the 

August 10, 2017 meeting.  

 

12) Superintendent‟s Report       Supt. Wood 

At this time of year we typically allocate funds to operate the school in the most efficient and quality manner. We strive to keep costs 

down, and but it is important to remember that the tax money generated locally and allocated at the state and federal levels is intended 

to support students. The balance between being fiscally responsible and spending what is necessary is tricky, but we do our best to 

search out value in all spending with student needs at the forefront. This month there are several purchase items on the agenda for 

discussion and approval. While some are costly, they are needs. 

 

VI. New Business 

 

W. Appoint Jill Gavin as Board Secretary/Business Manager    Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve the appointment of Jill Gavin as Board Secretary and Business Manager for the 2017-2018 school 

year, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call: 5 ayes.   

 

A. Administer Oath of Office to Jill Gavin      Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Bunch administered the oath of office to Jill Gavin. 

 

B. Designate Official Depositories and Signature of Checks     Supt. Wood 

Mr. DiCesare motioned to approve City State Bank in Martensdale and Norwalk as our official depository for up to $1,000,000 for the 

2017-2018 school year and the signatures on checks of Mr. Wood and Mrs. Gavin on the Activity and Hot Lunch Funds, seconded by 

Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  5 ayes. 

 

C. Discuss/Approve Transfer of LOSST Funds     Supt. Wood 

Mr. DiCesare motioned to approve the transfer of LOSST funds monthly in accordance with the 2009 Revenue Bond issue, seconded 

by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  5 ayes. 

 

D. Discuss/Approve Resolution Authorizing Inter Funds Loans   Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve the resolution authorizing and directing the Board Treasurer and Chief Financial Officer to process 

inter fund loans between the General Fund, Activity Fund, Management Fund, PPEL fund, Capital Projects Funds, Nutrition Fund, 

Trust Fund, and or Agency Fund not to exceed 35 days in duration, with all loans to bear interest at the rate established by Iowa Code 

section 74A.6(2) per annum, for the fiscal year July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  5 ayes 

 

E. Discuss/Approve Athletic Safety/Protective Gear Resolutions   Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve to adopt the following resolution to move funding from general fund to the student activity fund for 

the amount of $10,000 as allowed per HF 564 for expenditures that occurred between July 1, 2017 and June 30, 2018 for protective 

and safety gear required for athletic competition, as reflected in the July 10, 2017 board minutes, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  

5 ayes.  

 

F. Discuss/Approve NGSS K-8 Science Materials     Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve the purchase of the NGSS K-8 Science materials for 2017-2018, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call: 5 

ayes.   

 

G. Discuss/Approve Technology Upgrades      Supt. Wood 

Mr. Furness motioned to approve the purchase of a new server, windows server software, 25 Lenovo N23 Chromebooks for the 

elementary, 25 HP Chromebox desktop computers for the secondary east lab, and a new Chromebook charging cart for the elementary 

to be purchased out of Fiscal Year 2018 Capital Projects, seconded by Mr. DiCesare.  Roll call:  5 ayes. 

 

H. Discuss/Approve Photographer Contract for 2017-2018    Supt. Wood 

Mrs. Reeves motioned to approve photographer contact for 2017-2018, seconded by Mr. Ralls.  Roll call:  5 ayes.  

 

I. Discuss/Approve Personnel Resignations     Supt. Wood 

Mr. Ralls motioned to approve the resignation of Halley Tibbits, classroom associate, seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  5 ayes.   

 



J. Discuss/Approve Personnel Recommendations     Supt. Wood 

Mr. Ralls motioned to approve the personnel recommendations of Kristina Huston and Kathie Hutcheson, classroom associates, 

seconded by Mr. Furness.  Roll call:  5 ayes.   

 

K. Confirm – Next Meeting Dates       Supt. Wood 

The next board meeting will be held on August 14, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. 

 

VII. Adjournment  

Mr. Ralls motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mrs. Reeves.  Roll call:  5 ayes.  Time: 4:26 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Martensdale-St. Marys District Newsletter is 
published by the last day of the preceding month. 

The newsletter is available for pickup in the 
{ǳǇŜǊƛƴǘŜƴŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƻŦŦƛŎŜΣ tƻǎǘ hŦŦƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ WƛŦŦȅ ǎǘŀǘƛƻƴΣ 

all are located in Martensdale. 

You may also view it on the http://www. MStM.us 
website. Questions or concerns may be addressed to: 

Mrs. DePauw 
Martensdale-St.Marys 

Elementary Office 
390 Burlington Ave. 

Martensdale, Iowa  50160 
or by email 

brenda_depauw@MStM.us 
Office:  641-764-2470 

Fax:  641-764-2100 

 

It is the policy of the Martensdale-St. Marys Community 

School District not to illegally discriminate on the basis of race, 

color, national origin, gender, disability, religion, creed, age 

(for employment), marital status (for programs), sexual 

orientation, gender identity, and socioeconomic status (for 

programs) in its educational programs and its employment 

practices. 

There is a grievance procedure for processing complaints of 

discrimination.  If you have questions or a grievance related to 

this policy, please contact the diǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ 9ǉǳƛǘȅ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΦ 

MStMΩǎ 9ǉǳƛǘȅ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ƛǎ Josh Moser, secondary principal.  

His address is MStM Community School, 390 Burlington, 

Martensdale, Iowa 50160.  His phone number is 641-764-2686 

and his email address is: josh_moser@MStM.us 

 



 

Martensdale -St Marys  
  
 
 

  August, 2017    
Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

  

1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10  11  12  

13  14  
8:00am -

4:00pm  Registration  @ 

Commons   

4:00pm  School Board 

Meeting  @ Supt. Office  

15  
12:00pm -

8:00pm  Registration  @ 

Commons   

6:00pm - 7:00pm  7th 

Grade Orientation  @ 

JH-HS Media Center  

16  17  18  
New Teacher 

Invitational   

7:00pm  Football -

Varsity  Madrid  @ 

Martensdale - St. 

Marys Jr Sr High 

School, Blue 

Devil Stadium  

19  

20  21  
Professional 

Development   

4:30pm  Volleyball -

9th  Des Moines 
North  @ Des Moines 

North   

4:30pm  Volleyball -

Varsity  Des Moines 

North @ Des Moines 

North   

4:30pm  Volleyball -

JV Des Moines 

North  @ Des Moines 

North  

22  
Professional 

Development   

6:00pm - 6:30pm  9th 

Grade/New Student 
Laptop Orientation 

Meeting  @ JH-HS 

Media Center   

6:30pm -

7:30pm  Open House  

23  
First Day of School  

24  
5:00pm  Cross 

Country -Varsity  AC 

/ GC vs. Multiple 

Schools  @ AC/GC 
High School  

25  
7:00pm  Football -

Varsity  Interstate 

35  @ Interstate 

35 High School  

26  
8:30am  Volleyball -

Varsity  Clarke vs. 

Multiple 

Schools  @ Clarke 
Community High 

School  

27  28  
6:00pm  Football -

JV Pleasantville  @ 

Pleasantville High 

School  

29  30  31  
4:30pm  Cross 

Country -

Varsity  West 

Central Valley  @ 
West Central Valley 

High School   

6:00pm  Volleyball -

9th  Lenox  @ 

Martensdale - St. 

Marys, Elem. Gym   

6:00pm  Volleyball -

JV  Lenox  @ 

Martensdale - St. 
Marys, HS Gym   

7:30pm  Volleyball -

Varsity  Lenox  @ 

Martensdale - St. 

Marys, HS Gym  

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

8/21 8/22 8/23                         Day 1A 8/24                         Day 2B 8/25                         Day 3A

Pancakes/Sausage Donuts Breakfast Pizza

Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice

Cheese Pizza Chicken Nuggets Pulled Pork w/g Bun

Green Beans Corn Baked Beans

Lettuce Broccoli/Peaches Raw Carrots w/Ranch

Applesauce HS Bread Pears

Milk Milk Milk

8/28                         Day 4B 8/29                        Day 5A 8/30                        Day 6B 8/31                       Day 1A 9/1                           Day 2B

Cereal & Toast Egg Omelet Sausage/Cheese Biscuit Bagel Breakfast Pizza

Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice Milk & Juice

Mac & Cheese Popcorn Chicken Cheeseburger w/g Bun Soft Shell Taco Cold Ham & Cheese Sand.

Peas/Pineapple Baked Beans French Fries Lettuce/Cheese Cups Whole Grain Bun

Broccoli Normandy Green Beans Carrots Broccoli Normandy Carrots w/Ranch

HS Bread Pears Mixed Fruit Peaches Fresh Fruit

Milk Milk Milk Milk Milk

   

Non-discrimination Statement: This explains what to do if you believe you have been treated unfairly. "In accordance with Federal law and U.S.

Department of Agriculture policy, this institution is prohibited from discriminating on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or

disability. To file a complaint of discrimination, write to USDA, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW, Washington,

D.C. 20250-10410, or call toll free (866)632-1010102 (Voice). Individuals who are hearing impaired or have speech disabilities may contact USDA

through the Federal Relay Service at (800)877-83310; or (800)845-6136 (Spanish).  USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer."

**** THIS MENU IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE ****

 

In addition to the 
breakfast items 
listed, yogurt, 
breakfast bars 
and fresh fruit are 
offered daily!! 

Grades 4-12 
have a fruit and 
vegetable bar 
availableto 

them.



 


